Attachment A. EAF Survey Communication Materials 
EAF Coaches Survey Invitation Email 
This email will be sent to all EAF coaches participating in the study as the initial contact and invitation to participate in the survey data collection effort. 
Dear EAF Coach, 
As you may be aware, the Regional Educational Laboratory (REL) Southwest is conducting an applied research study of the Texas Education Agency’s (TEA) Effective Advising Framework (EAF) designed to expand access to effective college and career advising. This survey is part of that research. We are interested in your role in the implementation of the EAF and would like to learn from your experiences through this survey. This survey is voluntary. Please take 10 minutes to complete this survey by XX, XXXXX. 
Survey Link
What is the purpose of this survey?  
The purpose of this survey is to obtain the perspectives and experiences of EAF coaches about the implementation of this framework across three cohorts of participating regional Education Service Centers and school districts. This study, through data collection efforts including this survey, will provide an in-depth look at the variation of implementation across districts, including an analysis of the factors that support or hinder implementation. 
Who is conducting this survey?
Members of the research study team at the REL Southwest are conducting this survey as part of the larger applied research project on the pilot implementation of TEA’s EAF. This study is funded by the U.S. Department of Education. 
Why should you participate in this study?
TEA, policymakers, and other educational leaders in Texas rely on findings from studies like this one to inform their decisions. The current study will inform the development of resources that meet identified needs and implement additional changes to improve the EAF. 
How will you be compensated for your time?
In addition to sharing your perspectives and experiences, EAF coaches who complete this survey will receive a $50 Amazon gift card.
Will your responses be kept confidential? 
In reporting the study’s results, no information that identifies you or your organization will be reported. The researchers conducting this study follow the confidentiality and data protection requirements of the U.S. Department of Education’s Institute of Education Sciences (The Education Sciences Reform Act of 2002, Title I, Part E, Section 183). The reports prepared for the study will summarize findings across the sample and will not associate responses with a specific district, school, institution, or individual. All information you provide will be used only for statistical purposes and may not be disclosed, or used, in identifiable form for any other purpose except as required by law (20 U.S.C. §9573 and 6 U.S.C. §151).
How will your information be reported?
This study will collect survey and qualitative data from EAF coaches, district project leads, and school district staff members. The information you provide will be combined with the information provided by participants on other survey efforts as well as qualitative data collected through interviews and focus groups. No individual data that link your name, email address, or other individually identifying characteristics will be included in the final mixed-methods report. 
Whom can I contact with questions or concerns?
If you have any further questions or concerns about this survey, please contact the study project director, Dr. Jayce Warner, at 210-386-5288 or jwarner@gibsonconsult.org. If you have concerns or questions about your rights as a research participant, contact the American Institutes for Research’s Institutional Review Board, which is responsible for the protection of project participants, at IRB@air.org or toll-free at 800-634-0797. 
Thank you for your cooperation in this very important effort!

EAF Coaches Survey Participation Reminder Email 
Dear EAF Coach, 
We would like to remind you that you have been invited to participate in a survey conducted by the Regional Educational Laboratory (REL) Southwest about the Texas Education Agency’s (TEA) Effective Advising Framework (EAF). The survey takes approximately 10 minutes to complete and closes on XXX, XXXXX. We are interested in your role in the implementation of the EAF and would like to learn from your experiences through this survey. 
This survey is voluntary, and your responses will be kept confidential by the research team. All survey responses will be summarized and combined with data collected through other research activities in the final report. No individual data that link your name, email address, or other individually identifying characteristics will be included in the final mixed-methods report. 
If you have any further questions or concerns about this survey, please contact the study project director, Dr. Jayce Warner, at 210-386-5288 or jwarner@gibsonconsult.org. If you have concerns or questions about your rights as a research participant, contact the American Institutes for Research’s Institutional Review Board, which is responsible for the protection of project participants, at IRB@air.org or toll-free at 800-634-0797.
Thank you for your cooperation in this very important effort!
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District Staff Project Lead Survey Invitation Email 
This email will be sent to all district staff project leads participating in the study as the initial contact and invitation to participate in the survey data collection effort. 
Dear District Staff Project Lead, 
As you may be aware, the Regional Educational Laboratory (REL) Southwest is conducting an applied research study of the Texas Education Agency’s (TEA) Effective Advising Framework (EAF) designed to expand access to effective college and career advising. This survey is part of that research. We are interested in your role in the implementation of the EAF in your school district and would like to learn from your experiences through this survey. This survey is voluntary. Please take 10 minutes to complete this survey by XX, XXXXX. 
Survey Link
What is the purpose of this survey?  
The purpose of this survey is to obtain the perspectives and experiences of EAF district staff project leads about the implementation of this framework across three cohorts of participating regional Education Service Centers and school districts. This study, through data collection efforts including this survey, will provide an in-depth look at the variation of implementation across districts, including an analysis of the factors that support or hinder implementation. 
Who is conducting this survey?
Members of the research study team at the REL Southwest are conducting this survey as part of the larger applied research project on the pilot implementation of TEA’s EAF. This study is funded by the U.S. Department of Education. 
Why should you participate in this study?
TEA, policymakers, and other educational leaders in Texas rely on findings from studies like this one to inform their decisions. The current study will inform the development of resources that meet identified needs and implement additional changes to improve the EAF. 
How will you be compensated for your time?
In addition to sharing your perspectives and experiences, EAF coaches who complete this survey will receive a $50 Amazon gift card.
Will your responses be kept confidential? 
In reporting the study’s results, no information that identifies you or your organization will be reported. The researchers conducting this study follow the confidentiality and data protection requirements of the U.S. Department of Education’s Institute of Education Sciences (The Education Sciences Reform Act of 2002, Title I, Part E, Section 183). The reports prepared for the study will summarize findings across the sample and will not associate responses with a specific district, school, institution, or individual. All information you provide will be used only for statistical purposes and may not be disclosed, or used, in identifiable form for any other purpose except as required by law (20 U.S.C. §9573 and 6 U.S.C. §151). 
How will your information be reported?
This study will collect survey and qualitative data from EAF coaches, district project leads, and school district staff members. The information you provide will be combined with the information provided by participants on other survey efforts as well as qualitative data collected through interviews and focus groups. No individual data that link your name, email address, or other individually identifying characteristics will be included in the final mixed-methods report. 
Whom can I contact with questions or concerns?
If you have any further questions or concerns about this survey, please contact the study project director, Dr. Jayce Warner, at 210-386-5288 or jwarner@gibsonconsult.org. If you have concerns or questions about your rights as a research participant, contact the American Institutes for Research’s Institutional Review Board, which is responsible for the protection of project participants, at IRB@air.org or toll-free at 800-634-0797.
Thank you for your cooperation in this very important effort!

District Staff Project Lead Survey Participation Reminder Email 
Dear District Staff Project Lead, 
We would like to remind you that you have been invited to participate in a survey conducted by the Regional Educational Laboratory (REL) Southwest about the Texas Education Agency’s (TEA) Effective Advising Framework (EAF). The survey takes approximately 10 minutes to complete and closes on XXX, XXXXX. We are interested in your role in the implementation of the EAF in your school district and would like to learn from your experiences through this survey. 
This survey is voluntary, and your responses will be kept confidential by the research team. All survey responses will be summarized and combined with data collected through other research activities in the final report. No individual data that link your name, email address, or other individually identifying characteristics will be included in the final mixed-methods report. 
If you have any further questions or concerns about this survey, please contact the study project director, Dr. Jayce Warner, at 210-386-5288 or jwarner@gibsonconsult.org. If you have concerns or questions about your rights as a research participant, contact the American Institutes for Research’s Institutional Review Board, which is responsible for the protection of project participants, at IRB@air.org or toll-free at 800-634-0797.
Thank you for your cooperation in this very important effort!






School Staff Survey Invitation Email 
This email will be sent to all principals, assistant/vice principals, and school counselors participating in the study as the initial contact and invitation to participate in the survey data collection effort. 
Dear School Staff Members, 
As you may be aware, the Regional Educational Laboratory (REL) Southwest is conducting an applied research study of the Texas Education Agency’s (TEA) Effective Advising Framework (EAF) designed to expand access to effective college and career advising. This survey is part of that research. We are interested in your role in the implementation of the EAF in your school and would like to learn from your experiences through this survey. This survey is voluntary. Please take 10 minutes to complete this survey by XX, XXXXX. 
Survey Link
What is the purpose of this survey?  
The purpose of this survey is to obtain the perspectives and experiences of school staff on the implementation of the EAF in their schools. This study, through data collection efforts including this survey, will provide an in-depth look at the variation of implementation across districts and schools, including an analysis of the factors that support or hinder implementation. 
Who is conducting this survey?
[bookmark: _Int_bdLAaXYW]Members of the research study team at the REL Southwest are conducting this survey as part of the larger applied research project on the pilot implementation of TEA’s EAF. This study is funded by the U.S. Department of Education. 
Why should you participate in this study?
TEA, policymakers, and other educational leaders in Texas rely on findings from studies like this one to inform their decisions. The current study will inform the development of resources that meet identified needs and implement additional changes to improve the EAF. 
How will you be compensated for your time?
A $50 Amazon gift card will be given to 20 randomly selected participants. Will your responses be kept confidential? 
In reporting the study’s results, no information that identifies you or your organization will be reported. The researchers conducting this study follow the confidentiality and data protection requirements of the U.S. Department of Education’s Institute of Education Sciences (The Education Sciences Reform Act of 2002, Title I, Part E, Section 183). The reports prepared for the study will summarize findings across the sample and will not associate responses with a specific district, school, institution, or individual. All information you provide will be used only for statistical purposes and may not be disclosed, or used, in identifiable form for any other purpose except as required by law (20 U.S.C. §9573 and 6 U.S.C. §151). 
How will your information be reported?
[bookmark: _Int_HVTRB8z2]This study will collect survey and qualitative data from EAF coaches, district project leads, and school staff members. The information you provide will be combined with the information provided by participants on other survey efforts as well as qualitative data collected through interviews and focus groups. No individual data that link your name, email address, or other individually identifying characteristics will be included in the final mixed-methods report. 
Whom can I contact with questions or concerns?
If you have any further questions or concerns about this survey, please contact the study project director, Dr. Jayce Warner, at 210-386-5288 or jwarner@gibsonconsult.org. If you have concerns or questions about your rights as a research participant, contact the American Institutes for Research’s Institutional Review Board, which is responsible for the protection of project participants, at IRB@air.org or toll-free at 800-634-0797. 
Thank you for your cooperation in this very important effort!

School Staff Survey Participation Reminder Email 
Dear School Staff Members, 
We would like to remind you that you have been invited to participate in a survey conducted by the Regional Educational Laboratory (REL) Southwest about the Texas Education Agency’s (TEA) Effective Advising Framework (EAF). The survey takes approximately 10 minutes to complete and closes on XXX, XXXXX. We are interested in your role in the implementation of the EAF and would like to learn from your experiences through this survey. 
This survey is voluntary, and your responses will be kept confidential by the research team. All survey responses will be summarized and combined with data collected through other research activities in the final report. No individual data that link your name, email address, or other individually identifying characteristics will be included in the final mixed-methods report. 
If you have any further questions or concerns about this survey, please contact the study project director, Dr. Jayce Warner, at 210-386-5288 or jwarner@gibsonconsult.org. If you have concerns or questions about your rights as a research participant, contact the American Institutes for Research’s Institutional Review Board, which is responsible for the protection of project participants, at IRB@air.org or toll-free at 800-634-0797.
Thank you for your cooperation in this very important effort!

